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Sipe’s Orchard Home

Here is the Buzz
from the Orchard

. As we usher in the new year and look forward to both the y.
Jamua Brown hopes and the challenges that 2025 will offer, it is worthwhile 4 Newsletter

CEO / President to reflect on the highlights and successes of 2024. 4 Volumz g

Wonderful things have happened at Sipe’s Orchard Home in recent months:

« Recycling Equipment Inc. (REI) hosted their annual charity golf tournament in October. They
do an amazing job of planning and organizing the event each year to benefit Sipe’s Orchard
Home. Two of our youth were able to speak to the participants at the end of the day, giving
the donors a more personal connection to our mission.

« A late model VW Beetle was generously donated to Sipe’s. Part of our program is teaching
teenagers to drive and helping them to get their licenses. This puts a lot of wear and tear on
our vehicles, so the donation of a car in excellent condition is of tremendous value to us and is
greatly appreciated.

« Holidays are often difficult for the teens in our care. Their family connections are often poor,
and many have had unhappy Christmases in the past. Thanks to the generosity of many
businesses, churches and individuals who contributed gifts, our youths had a positive and
joyful Christmas in 2024. It was nice to see them smile and receive some of the things they
wanted.

In 2025, we will serve more youth both on our campus and in the community. We will continue to
explore housing options for youth who are preparing to move out. With the increased cost of
apartments, this is one of the biggest challenges we face. I'm grateful we have so many moving
out into this next chapter, and we are honored to walk with them as they begin their new journey.

Jamie Brown, CEO / President




Buzz from the COO

| am thankful for our community partners who support

" DeLane our children and youth. Your support impacts those
BO(;V(%HH, we serve in many tangible and intangible ways.

Our Drive to Thrive program gives our youth the opportunity to earn
their driver’s licenses and drive independently. Three youths completed
the program and received their licenses in 2024, and one was able to
purchase his first car. While having a license opens new opportunities
and freedoms, our staff continue to mentor and help them work through
the obstacles in life. When life happens, we are here.

We strive for excellence in all aspects of our mission. The standards
that we use in defining excellence are established by our accrediting
body, the Council on Accreditation. We are now completing the many
steps toward re-accreditation. This process keeps us informed and up
to date on the best practices for the work that we do. Please review our
2023-2024 report and the results of our work.

As we dive into the new year, reflecting on the year we leave behind
gives valuable perspective for the future so that we can prepare our
children and youth for their best futures!

DelLane Bowman
Chief Operating Officer
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Summer
Camp News

Mrs. Whisnant has a wonderful
summer camp planned for our
school aged children. We are
expanding our summer camp and
the theme this year will be
centered around “National Days
of Summer”. We will have
more to share soon!
We are beginning our search
for group leaders to work in our
Huckleberry Summer Camp. If
you know of someone who is 18
or older, reliable, good with
children, and looking for seasonal
work during the summer months,
please have them contact us.

SAVE THE DATE!
Camp begins
May 27, 2025!

Slpe s Orchard Home’s Board of Directors

Chair Secretary
Jody Street Margo Grant
; Vice Chair Board Members Emeritus
: Doug Winders Bill Burton
Warren Hutton
Treasurer Steve Shumaker

Danielle Tumblin Thomas Warlick

Members
Kyle Canerday
Casey Fenn
Jane Jonkhoff
Stephen Palmer
Rick Pilato
Dave Roever
Amy Rudd
Keith Sipe



Sipe’s Transitional Living Program
continues to inspire teens to
THRIVE in 2025!

Slpe’s Orchard Home’s Transitional Living program provides a safe space for
homeless teens to learn the life skills that are vital to becoming successful
young adults. The first milestone they typically reach is graduating high school.
Because our youth have been moved around in the system, their educational
records are often fragmented. As a result of this, four youth finished high
school in December.

It now is time for them to face one of the first major decisions in their lives. They
ask themselves: What do | do now? Do | enter a community college, or a work
training program? Or do | go to work immediately and try to save money to move
out on my own? One of these graduates is beginning training at the fire academy.
Another will be starting classes in medical billing and coding. Sipe’s supports them
as they work towards their new goals.

When | speak to groups in the community, | often ask them if they were finished
parenting when their children graduated high school or when they turned 18. The
audience unanimously says, “No!” They understand that youth need continued
support well past that momentous graduation.

Buzzin’ around at Summer Camp

Huckleberry Summer Camp
served up fun to 57 families in 2024

At Huckleberry Summer Camp our campers took a break from
electronics and participated in many adventures and activities in 2024.
Centered around the theme “| like calling North Carolina Home,” they
enjoyed learning from our Master Gardeners about how to tend a
garden and grow fresh vegetables. Campers expressed their creativity
through arts & crafts projects. They got their wiggles out through
exercise, such as hiking, bike riding, skating, yoga, outdoor games and
sports like basketball, football and soccer. Campers learned to cook and
got to make many different tasty recipes throughout the summer, went
swimming weekly at the local pool, went fishing, and made many
valuable friendships along the way.




& Sipe’s DRIVE to THRIVE Program
puts youth on the road
to future success!

One of the first major milestones any teenager wants to reach is
becoming a licensed driver. At Sipe’s Orchard Home we are
proud to offer our youth the chance to obtain their NC Driver's
License through our DRIVE to THRIVE Program. Our youth are
allowed to use donated company vehicles to acquire the training
necessary to obtain their driver’s license. As they learn, our staff
supervises them just as a parent would.

Our DRIVE to THRIVE Program requires teens to meet all the
North Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles eligibility
reguirements.

Study for and pass all written, sign and vision tests.
Complete a Defensive Driving & Driver's Education course.
Drive while supervised for the first 6 months.

Obtain and drive unsupervised with a limited learner

permit for 9 months.

« Complete and log at least 60 hours of driving.
» Pass aroad test.

At Sipe’s we feel that driving is a vital life
skill that must be accomplished in order
to enter the workforce with reliable
means of transport, gain confidence, live
independently, and go on to achieve
future success.

ros -

Donations
are Welcome!

T 5o vl edl T W v»wj/ﬁrsj_ carl Do you have a used car, truck or

van I}{(:;u no longer need?

Kelsey recently obtained her NC driver’s license Sipe’s Orchard Home accepts donations
and completed all her program requirements to of mechanically-sound, drivable vehicles
become eligible for the DRIVE to THRIVE to be used in our DRIVE to THRIVE
scholarship that helps fund a portion of a program! Contact us today at
youths first vehicle down payment. 828-256-5056 if you wish to donate!
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/ w We are busy as bees
as we learn through play ...

We are closing in on the first 100 days of school. In that time, our preschoolers are learning
social and behavioral skills that will help them in kindergarten. These skills help them use
their words to express their emotions. They have been busy writing their names, counting in
English and Spanish and developing fine and gross motor skills — all through play.

Our preschoolers have learned about fire safety from our friends at the St. Stephens Fire
Department. They participated in fun Halloween activities and treats hosted by the Catawba
Valley Association of Nursing Students at CVCC. Finally, they shared Christmas with Santa
with the help of Blue Ridge Harley-Davidson. These events continue to safely shape our
preschoolers’ socialization skills while being a whole lot of fun too. | am very proud of our
preschoolers and look forward to seeing them grow.

St. Stephen’s Fire Department visits for Fire Safety Week

The NC Pre-K Students enjoyed a wonderful visit from the St. Stephens Fire Department
during their Fire Safety Week. The firefighters gave a classroom presentation and talked to the
students about how to prevent fires in their own homes. The students then got to tour the fire
trucks outside and learned about all the equipment that the firefighters use to help fight fires in
our community. The students had a terrific time and enjoyed learning about fire safety. Thank
you, St.Stephens Fire Department for supporting our program and keeping the community safe!
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REI hosts 8th Annual
Chatrity Golf Classic

REI and Sipe’s Orchard home teamed up to host their 8th annual Charity Golf Classic this
October. Golfer’'s enjoyed a beautiful day on the greens at the Catawba Country Club. All
proceeds from this tournament went directly to fund Sipe’s Orchard Home'’s transitional
living program which provides youth who are aging out of the foster care system with the
tools, opportunities and support to assist them in a more successful transition to leading
independent adult lives. We greatly appreciate everyone who participated, You are helping

improve the lives of our youth!
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Buzzin’ with Halloween Fun

A Sipe’s Orchard Home hosts
Halloween Trunk-or-Treat

b
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The ghosts, goblins, superheroes and
princesses at Sipe’s Orchard Home’s
NC Pre-K program came out in full force to
gather and gobble up all the candy and treats
provided by the Catawba Valley Association
of Nursing Students at CVCC. The kids even
saw a pig and some goats at the NC Pre-K
Halloween Trunk-or-Treat event! It was
tremendous fun for our preschoolers.
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» Prepare preschoolers for kindergarten at our 5 Star Licensed School

« Provide school-age children with a summer day camp u ure’ut
« Provide youth transitional living services on campus and in the community Sipe’s Orchard Home
Our Impact

36 preschoolers graduated from our NCPK program. ) W.:/K
100% of parents would recommend our NCPK program to other parents. N 3
100% of parents feel their child is ready for kindergarten because of our NCPK program.

100% of parents reported that they read to their child each week.

57 families with school-age children participated in our summer day camp.

58% of the families who participated in our summer day camp were NEWLY enrolled.

43 youth were provided youth transitional living services on campus and in the community.

52% of youth on campus participated in saving money by opening and maintaining a savings account.
48% of youth on campus attended school and/or were employed.

3 youth received their driver’s licenses.

5 youth graduated from high school.

100% of youth in the community were living independently.

100% of youth surveyed said they are receiving the services they need.

100% of youth surveyed said they feel safe on our campus.

2023-2024 Financial Report

REVENUE EXPENSES

Public Contributions, Bequests, Legacies $466,886 Program Services $1,738,571

Program Services Revenue $1,226,621 Support Services $347,694

Grants $172,950 Total Expenses $2,086,265

Other Revenue $147,423

Investment Return $537,108 ‘% /] \‘ ’ /
~J

Total Revenue $2,550,988 \i/ \Q‘f‘f
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Our Donors
May 1, 2024 - December 31, 2024

Yo

For Supporting Sipe’s Orchard Home

Pamela Aaron
Patrick Abernathy
J.C. Anderson
Anonymous
William Baird
Bryan & Pam Beam
Roddy Bean
Frances Beattie
Jennifer Beck
Rick & Mary Berry
Igor Beylin
Nicholas Bird
Marykay Bisson
Hugh & Ann Blackwell
Justin Blevin
Harley Blodgett
Pam & John Boehme
Jeremie & Julie Bolick
Neil Bolick
LaDonna Bolton
Katherine Bondurant
Duane & Delane Bowman
Grady & Judy Bowman
Jerry Bowman
Colin Brady
Richard & Pettway Brands
Diane H. Brannon
David Branyon
Jeffrey Bronnenberg
Mimi & Robert Broome
James Brown
Paul & Rhonda Brown
Roy Brown
Ken Bullard
Donald Bumgarner
Jane Bumgarner
Jennifer Bunton
Gerald & Loretta Burke
Ken & Connie Burleson
Dean Burrow

Dudley Burton
William Burton Jr.
Bobby & Brenda Bush
J. Michael Butler
Joshua & Stephanie Byrd
Robert Campbell Jr.
Rev. & Mrs. Kyle Canerday
James Carmack
Lynette Carson
Stephen Cloninger
Pamela Cody
Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Stephen Coffey
Joyce Corbett
Judith Cramer
Gregory Crocker
Velda Cureton
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Dagenhardt
Eric Dailey
Pamela Dale
Donna Dalton
Matthew Davidson
Heather Dellinger
Susan Denning
Huitt & Pat Drum
Wesley Dunlap
Jerome Eades
Jennifer East
Alexis Echerd
Julia & Paul Eurey
Susan Evans
David & Gail Fechtmeister
Casey Fenn
Earle Fincher
George & Micky Finding
Kittie Forbes
Marion Ford
Jerry Francis
Richard Frank
Nicholas Frankel
Richard Gatrlitz
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Boyd George
Gene Gibson
Della Gilbert
Susan Goldstein
RuthAnn Goodson
Joan Gosnell
Richard Graffagnino
Lori Granger
Andy & Margo Grant
Alyssa & Thomas Grose
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hagedon
Robert & Nancy Hall
Frances Hallman
Jack & Lynn Hampshire
Steve Harlan
Douglas Hefner
Tami Hefner
Oren & Lavonda Helms
Kate Hicks
Naomi Jane Hitchcock
Frances & Larry Hollar
Linda Hollifield
Nancy Holloway
Amanda Hood-Abernethy
Tabitha Horney
Karol A. Housner
Steve Hoyle
Dolan Huffman
Tony Huffman
Cathy Hunsucker
Judy Ingold
Michael Isenhour
David Isenhower
Ronald & Judith Isom
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Jernigan
Robert & Sara Johnson
Charles & Shari Jones
Sarah Keeter
Steven & Regina Kegg
Henry Kennedy



Our Donors

May 1, 2024 - December 31, 2024

Dan Kirby
Fred Kirby Jr.
Duane Kirkman
Jennifer Kistler
Bob & Mary Klinger
Alan Koehler
Thomas Kuhn
William Kupetz
Michael Layza
Jeff Leagon
Ron Leatherman
Jearld Leonhardt
Matthew Little
Nancy J. Long
Robert Long
Glenn Martin
Tiffany Martin
Kaye Matthews
Willard McCall
Teresa McCaslin
Harry McComb
Henry McCullough
Kevin & Amber Mcintosh
Reid McKay
David & Tanya Mikeal
Cloyd & Rita Miller
Gail Miller
John Miller
Sharon K. Miller
Bryce Minton
William & Margaret Muir
Kim Mull
Beverly Muse
Lynn Nash
Eddie Neill
Tamera Nisbet
Bruce & Wanda Nunley
Kimberly Propst Nunley
Charles D. Nutting
Monica Olinger
Mark N. Pak
James Parsley
William Pekman
Jeremy Petty

Generosity is love in action!
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Lucretia Roxanne Sipe Poovey
Nathaniel J. Poovey
Herman & Sylvia Price
Robert Price
Harriet & Dean Proctor
Pam Propst
Paul Queen
Susanne S. Quilici
Tim Ramsey
Jeremy Reese
Dale & Kay Rhoney
Scott & Kathy Rhoney
Doug & Carol Robinson
Shirley Rockett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rodefeld Sr.
Lee Rogers
Bruce Rohr
Ronald Roscoe
Frances & James Rose
Terry Roseman
Amy Rudd
R. Paul Ruddock
Lisa & Jason Sain
Carl Sauer
W.S. Scoggins
Lance Sellers
Fred Sherrill Jr.
Maison Sherrill
A. Alex Shuford
Roger & Vickie Shull
Keith & Deborah Sigmon
Todd Sims
Berman & Rita Sipe
Jerry Sipe
Adrian Smith
David Smith
Martin Smith
Trey Smith
Jane Stearns
Ashley & Joshua Stikeleather
Brian & Diana Stone
Stewart Stoutmire
Jody Street
Kyle & Elizabeth Stringfield

Brad Sullivan
Jim Summerlin
Terry Taylor
Sylvia Teague
Lee & Coco Teeter
Ken & Jule Temple
Clayton Terry
Lavinia Tillotson
Sallie M. Townsend
Nancy Toy
JR Turner
Melissa Tyndall
Dr. William Tyndall
Mrs. Camilla Vanderzee
Kami Vance
Mark Vollinger
Robert Vollinger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Walker Jr.
Madeline Walle
Rick Ward
Jess Waters
Robert Wessels, Jr.
Barry Whisnant
Barbara White
Ann & Jess White
Phyllis Whitener
Dane Whitworth
Nancy Wilfong
Charles Willingham
Barry Wayne Wilson
Deborah & Jan Wilson
James Wilson
H. Grey Winfield 111
Bobby & Beverly Young
Bill Young
Roger Young
W. Lee Young Il
Sheila Yount




Foundations, Grants, Bequests & Trusts

® °
American Endowment Foundation Estate of William Huffman
Nancy & Udean Burke Foundation Inc. The Knedlik Family Charitable Trust
Fidelity Charitable National Christian Foundation
Foundation for the Carolinas North Carolina Community Foundation
George Foundation Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
The Hayden Foundation U.S. Charitable Gift Trust
The Jonkhoff Giving Fund V.O. & Viola Sipe Estate
United Way
[ °
Catawba County United Way, Inc.
Frontstream SPV LLC
United Way of the Southern Tier
Business Donors & Civic Organizations
[ °
Aging Out Institute McGriff Insurance Services
Arlo Steel Corporation Monarch Building Group, Inc.
Blue Ridge Harley-Davidson Oaken Floor Co., LLC
Catawba County, EDC Pampered Chef
Christian Family Academy Piedmont Natural Gas
Cloninger Ford Pepsi-Cola Bottling, Co
CR Laine Furniture Company Inc. Quincy Recycle Paper, Inc.
David E. Looper & Company R&N Hydraulics, Inc.
Davidson, Holland, Whitesell & Co., PLLC Recycling Equipment, Inc.
Duke Energy Rick Berry Design
Fiber-Line, LLC Sig’s Tire Center
Heico Fasteners, Inc. St. Stephens Fire Fighters' Fund
Hickory Mechanical Therapeutic Techniques, LLC
Jack Sipe Construction Company Unifour Fire & Safety
Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. Wallace Sheet Metal & Roofing Co., Inc
Martin Starnes & Associates, CPAs, PA Young, Morphis, Bach, & Taylor, LLC
Churches
® °

Catawba United Methodist Church
Center Church of Catawba Methodist Men
Christian Family Academy
Concordia Lutheran Church
Discovery Christian Fellowship Church, Inc.

Dudley Shoals Baptist Church, Women'’s Craft Group

Linc Ministry Gift and Thrift Store
Old St. Paul’s Lutheran Church

Rock Chapel Church of God

Royal Chapel Church of God, Christian Women

Sandy Ridge Wesleyan Church
St. Aloysius Catholic Church
St. John’s Lutheran Church, LWML

St. Luke’s Methodist Church, United Methodist Men

Woodlawn Baptist Church
Soma Church
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In Honor Of ...

Dr. Brian Charles Adair

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Anderson
Frances & Larry Hollar

Leslie Avant

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Ken & Chris Bates

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman

Jim & Judy Benton

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Keith & Sue Binns

Mary & Rick Berry

Mr. Craig Blackman

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Board of Directors and staff
of Western Piedmont Council
of Governments

Terry Taylor

Jeremie & Julie Bolick

Grady & Judy Bowman
DeLane Bowman

Donna Dalton

Larry & Beth Bowman

Mary & Rick Berry

Wayne Bowman

Mr. Jerry Bowman

Rev. Anne Bridgers

Richard & Pettway Brands
Jeff Bronnenberg

Charles Willingham

Dr. & Mrs. William M. Pekman
Mitzi Brooks

Davidson, Holland, Whitesell &
Co., PLLC

Jim & Millie Broselow

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman

Dr. Ed & Claudia Bujold
Mary & Rick Berry

Dr. & Mrs. Dudley J. Burton
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Bill & Judith Burton

Jennifer Shull Kistler

Dr. & Mrs. Dudley J. Burton
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Burton

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
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Dr. & Mrs. William Burton
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Leslie & Lee Brown

Mary & Rick Berry

Tod & Freida Caldwell

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Rev. Kyle & Mrs. Tammie
Canerday

Hugh & Ann Blackwell

Mrs. Margo Grant

Brian & Diana Stone

Jack & Lynn Hampshire

Dr. Lee Carter

Mary & Rick Berry

Bob & Joyce Cassata

Mr. & Mrs. David Graffagnino
Dave & Lynne Clark

Mary & Rick Berry

Mrs. Jessica Clark

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Liz & Jim Correll

Mary & Rick Berry

Lea Cox

Linda Hollifield

Chuck Crawford Il

Mary & Rick Berry

Chris & Jessica Cureton
Velda A. Cureton

Shane, Leslie & Andrew
Cureton

Velda A. Cureton

Jay & Janine Cutchin

Mr. & Mrs. James Parsley
John & Jane Cutchin

Mr. & Mrs. James Parsley
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Dalton
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Rodney Dellinger
Davidson, Holland, Whitesell &
Co., PLLC

Amy & Michael Drake
Mary & Rick Berry

Frank Drendel

Mr. & Mrs. Jearld Leonhardt

Art Drumheller & Kathryn Newton
Mary & Rick Berry

Bobbie Durett

Davidson, Holland, Whitesell & Co.,
PLLC

Jane S. Earl

Bob & Mary Klinger

Richard & Pettway Brands
Mary & Joe Elko

Mary & Rick Berry

Debbie & Daniel Espey
Mary & Rick Berry

Josie & Ned Espey

Mary & Rick Berry

Tamela & David Everett
Mary & Rick Berry

Gloria Farr

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Rev. Randy & Judy Ferebee
Richard & Pettway Brands
Richard Finding

Rev. & Mrs. Kyle Canerday
Paul & Susan Fleetwood
Mary & Rick Berry

Dr. & Mrs. John Thomas Foster
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Pekman
Jan & Mac Fowler

Mary & Rick Berry

Frank & Sallie Fox

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman

Kim & John Furman

Mary & Rick Berry

Wink Gaines

Mary & Rick Berry

The Garlitz Children

Dr. & Mrs. Richard M. Garlitz
Marie & Al Geissele

Mary & Rick Berry

Gene & Margaret Glaze

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Connie & John Gray

Mary & Rick Berry

Rhonda & John Guy & Family
Mary & Rick Berry

Sam & Dottie Hagedon
Mary & Rick Berry



In Honor Of ...

Karen & Tom Hager

Mary & Rick Berry

Jean Hefner

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Melissa Holcomb

Davidson, Holland, Whitesell &
Co., PLLC

Ann & Phil Hrynkiewicz
Teresa McCaslin

Charlie & Dorcas Hunsucker
Cathy Hunsucker

Jane & Graham Hunsucker
Cathy Hunsucker

Mary & Rick Berry

Sherri & Gene Ingle, P.T. & Davis
Mary & Rick Berry

Dr. Bill Inscoe

Frances & Larry Hollar

Mr. Michael Isenhour

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Sheryl James

Mary & Rick Berry

Chris & Bobby Jones

Mary & Rick Berry

Heather & Patrick Joyner
Mary & Rick Berry

Kenneth & Donna Kanipe
David Isenhower

Jeanne & Nick Karagias
Mary & Rick Berry

Martha & Glenn Kaucher
Mary & Rick Berry

John & Susie Keck

Mary & Rick Berry

Barbara Kirby

Fred Kirby Jr.

Bob & Mary Klinger
Richard & Pettway Brands
Mrs. Johnnie Leagon

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Leagon

Tim & Denise Lehman
Mary & Rick Berry

Joe Logan

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Sandy & Keith Long

Mary & Rick Berry

Tim Long

Mary & Rick Berry

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Loudermilk
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Mackie

Bob & Mary Klinger

Richard & Pettway Brands
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Matlock

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Bill & Beth Marvin

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman

Gail & Harry McComb

Mary & Rick Berry

Dan & Lisa McConnell

Mary & Rick Berry

Rick, Mary Beth, & Vivian
McConnell

Mary & Rick Berry

Dr. & Mrs. Frank McDonnell
Dr. Nicholas Frankel

Don & Priscilla McLeod
Mary & Rick Berry

Mrs. Gail Mull Miller

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Pam & Jerry Miller

Mary & Rick Berry

Nancy & Jimmy Mitchell
Mary & Rick Berry

Carolyn & George Moretz

Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Campbell, Jr.

Jane & Steve Mull

Mary & Rick Berry

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Murray
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Rita & Eddie Neil

Mary & Rick Berry

Donna, Clay, Mary Grace &
Spencer Neill

Mary & Rick Berry

Jean Nutting

Charles D. Nutting
Margery S. Owsley

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Bill & Ellen Parsley

Mr. & Mrs. James Parsley
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Pastors & Staff of First
Presbyterian Church
Terry Taylor

Barbara Pearce

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Pierce
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Lynette & Jeff Pierce
Mary & Rick Berry
Michael Pierce

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Coffey
Nancy & Tom Pittman
Mary & Rick Berry

Bill & Sherry Pitts

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Bill Pritchard

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Harriet & Dean Proctor
Mary & Rick Berry

Sonny & Page Rankin
Roy Rankin

Carolyn & Andy Rhyne
Mary & Rick Berry

Phillip Rink

Mary & Rick Berry

Sally Campbell Robinson
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Charlie & Lee Rogers
Mary & Rick Berry

Mary & Bill Schrum

Mary & Rick Berry

Riley Scoggins

Mr. & Mrs. W.S. Scoggins
Kay & Bert Showfety
Mary & Rick Berry

Keith Sipe

David & Gail Fechmeister
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Rohr
Sipe’s Orchard Home Staff
Mr. & Mrs. David N. Smith
F. Martin Smith

Mary & Rick Berry

David Sparks

Mary & Rick Berry

Drew & Kristen Sweeney
Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman



In Honor Of ...

Frances & Gary Stafford
Mary & Rick Berry

Stella Stephens

Mary & Rick Berry

Brenda Suttlemyre

Mary & Rick Berry

Bob & Rosa Szalanski

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Jim & Judith Tarleton

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Terry Taylor

Mr. & Mrs. Barry Whisnant
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Teague
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Nelson & Amy Teague
Sylvia Teague

Frans & Ben Teeter

Mary & Rick Berry

Mary Texer

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman

Mr. & Mrs. Bryce Olin Thomas Jr.
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Karl & Shirley Thomason
Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Jennifer & Keith Townsend
Mary & Rick Berry

Joyce & Charlie Trado
Mary & Rick Berry

Tom & Jacquie Trotter
Richard & Pettway Brands
Craig Valentine

Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
Michael Vollinger

Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Vollinger
Ronnie & Raymond VonDrehle
Mary & Rick Berry

Becky & Rick Ward

Mary & Rick Berry

Craig & Lorin Weaver
Mary & Rick Berry

Mr. & Mrs. Dewey Lester Whicker
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Tonya Whisnant

Mrs. Shirley Rockett
Bonnie & Charlie Williams
Mary & Rick Berry

Jim & Patti Williams

Mary & Rick Berry

Linda & Butch Williams
Mary & Rick Berry

Maria & Dave Williams
Mary & Rick Berry

In Memory Of ...

Mr. L. Samuel Williams, JR. CPA
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Doug Winders

Mr. & Mrs. Dane Whitworth

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Windsor
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Lee Young

Bob & Mary Klinger

Richard & Pettway Brands

The Young Children

Roger Young

Dr. & Mrs. Ed Yount

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Gary York

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg

Mr. & Mrs. David Zagaroli

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg

McMillin Weidner Abernethy
Mrs. Nancy Wilfong
Frances Jones Beattie

Ms. Frances G. Beattie
Glenn Baker Beattie

Ms. Frances G. Beattie
Vernon Bigsby

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Francis
Dorothy Lee Bolick

Mr. & Mrs. John Miller
Bobby S. Bondurant

Mrs. Katherine B. Bondurant
Don Wayne Bowman
Grady & Judy Bowman
Kevin Bowman

Grady & Judy Bowman
Mosie, Mano, Clayton,

and Allen Bowman

Mr. Jerry Bowman

Burt Brinkley

Mr. Robert Alex Price

Dr. & Mrs. Neel H.
Bronnenberg

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Susan Broome

Mimi & Robert Broome

Una Mae Brown

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Eades
Roger Bullard

Ken Bullard

Shannon Bullard

Ken Bullard

Thomas & Peggie Callanan
Mr. & Mrs. Brad Sullivan
Warren & Lib Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas E. Hefner
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Bud Cline

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Abernathy
William Garrison Coley

Mrs. Nancy Wilfong

Wendell Cramer

Judith Cramer

Nancy H. Dabbs

Mr. & Mrs. William Kupetz

Mr. & Mrs. James N. Wilson
Georgia Eckard Dagenhardt
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Dagenhardt
Charlie Daniels

Mr. Robert Alex Price




In Memory Of ...

L
Everett Dellinger Mr. & Mrs. James N. Wilson Marion J. Ford
Heather Dellinger Neil K. Houston Della Gilbert
John Earl Mr. & Mrs. William Kupetz Kate Hicks

Richard & Pettway Brands
Juanita Finding

RuthAnn Goodson
Richard Finding

Jeremie & Julie Bolick
Grady & Judy Bowman
Rev. & Mrs. Kyle Canerday
Mr. & Mrs. Don Coleman
George & Micky Finding
Susan Goldstein

RuthAnn Goodson

Martin Starnes & Associates,
CPAs, PA

David & Tonya Mikeal
Keith & Deborah Sigmon
Mr. & Mrs. Lee George
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Cody Harrelson

Roger & Vicki Shull
Christopher Hagedon
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hagedon
Cloyd “Sonny” Hager
Mrs. Nancy Wilfong
Christopher Hagedon
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hagedon
Derrick Hallman

Frances H. Hallman
Dorothy Ham

Ms. Pamela Aaron

Cody Harrelson

Roger & Vicki Shull

Amos & Harriet Hastings
Ms. Terri L. Hastings
Donald Hedrick

Paul & Rhonda Hedrick Brown

Betty & Wade Hefner

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas E. Hefner
William Holloway

Nancy G. Holloway

Charles D. Houston

Mr. & Mrs. William Kupetz
Mr. & Mrs. James N. Wilson
Dewey & Hazel Houston

Mr. & Mrs. William Kupetz

Mr. & Mrs. James N. Wilson
Betty L. Huffman

Mr. Dolan L. Huffman
Betty Isenhour

Mr. Michael Isenhour
Arlene Kirby

Mr. Dan W. Kirby

Danny Kirby

Mr. Dan W. Kirby

Al & Harriet Kuhn

Mr. Thomas A. Kuhn
Marshall Tucker Band

Mr. Robert Alex Price
Frances Mauser

Ms. Pamela Dale

Huitt & Pat Drum

Jim Mitchell

Nancy G. Holloway
Johnny Motley

Mr. & Mrs. Willard C. McCall
Lee Elizabeth Nisbet
Tamera Nisbet

Kristin Whitworth Oxford
Dr. & Mrs. Richard M. Garlitz
Frank Pearce

Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
David Phillips

Mr. Jerry Bowman

Mr. & Mrs. James Phillips
Mr. Jeffrey P. Bronnenberg
Howard Poovey

Roxy & Ronnie Poovey
Ural & Estelle Poovey
Roxy & Ronnie Poovey
Cloyd “Todd” Hugh Propst Jr.
Harley Blodgett

Pam & John Boehme

Mrs. Diane H. Brannon
Gerald & Loretta Burke
Ken & Connie Burleson
Lynette Carson

Catawba County EDC
Huitt & Pat Drum

Jennifer East
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Naomi Jane Hitchcock
Mr. Dolan Huffman

Judy Ingold

Ronald & Judith Isom
Robert & Sara Johnson
Kevin & Amber Mcintosh
Mr. & Mrs. Harry McComb
Cloyd & Rita Miller

Mrs. Gail Miller

Sharon K. Miller

Mr. & Mrs. Eddie Neill
Bruce & Wanda Nunley
Lucretia Roxanne Sipe Poovey
Herman & Sylvia Price

Harriet & Dean Proctor

Mrs. Pam H. Propst

Dale & Kay Rhoney

Scott & Kathy Rhoney

Jack Sipe Construction
Company

Trey Smith

Wallace Sheet Metal & Roofing
Co., Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Ward

Barbara White

Deborah & Jan Wilson

Miriam Queen

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Queen
Richard L. Reese

Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy P. Reese
William Rockett

Mrs. Shirley Rockett

John Self

Rev. & Mrs. Kyle Canerday
Mr. & Mrs. Maison H. Sherrill
Mr. Maison Wayne Sherrill
Harold D. Shull

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Nancy B. Shull

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
John Sinnett

Frances & James Rose

R.G. (Jack) & Margaret Sipe
Roxy & Ronnie Poovey

Y



In Memory Of ...

° °
K. Wayne Smith Lavinia B. Tillotson Susan Denning
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Hoyle Richard Tyndall Mr. Harold Williams
Jerry Sturm Ms. Melissa Tyndall Mr. & Mrs. William E. Burton Jr.
Jack & Lynn Hampshire Dr. & Mrs. William Tyndall Joe Brady Yount
Anne Sulteen Dee Waters Mrs. Sheila Yount
Huitt & Pat Drum Jess Waters
Gary Teague John Watts Il
Sylvia Teague Mrs. Nancy Wilfong
Larry Thomas David Whitener
Mr. & Mrs. J.C. Anderson Mr. & Mrs. Barry Whisnant
Samuel Tillotson Michael Jason Whitener

- Buzzin’ about Fall Fun at NC Pre-K

Foothills Gymnastics created
a Buzz with our Preschoolers
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- The Holiday Events are Buzzin’

Students shared Christmas
Wishes with Santa Claus

The students at Sipe’s Orchard Home’s NC Pre-K program were filled
with holiday joy when Santa Claus came to town and paid them a visit.
Santa brought each student a gift and joined them for a pizza party
generously provided by our partners at Blue Ridge Harley-Davidson.
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s Delivering Christmas Joy
" to our Young Adults Living
Independently

Through the generosity
of our many donors, our
Continuum of Care
Program “Elves”
distributed Christmas gifts
and joy to all our Sipe’s
Orchard Home Young
Adults who have moved
out into the local
community! They were
very thankful for the
thoughtful gifts and had a
Merry Christmas!

. Heaps of
I~ Holiday
/I Donations
made for
a Merry
Christmas!

All the children and youth
in the NC Pre-K Program
and Transitional Living
Program at Sipe’s Orchard
Home had a wonderful and
Merry Christmas with the
help of all the local
communities donations of
presents and supplies!
We are so grateful!
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Grdwing Fufares

at Sipe’s Orchard Home

ENJOY SOUP & BREAD BOWLS AS YOU PAINT A FUN CRAFT!
TIME: 11 AM-2PM | COST: $20 CASH DONATION TO SIPE’S
F E B LOCATION: 4431 COUNTY HOME ROAD, CONOVER, NC 28613

/ 8 SOUPER BOWL PAINT PARTY \

FAT TUESDAY PANCAKE FEAST

ENJOY A MARDI GRAS PANCAKE FEAST. DINE IN OR CARRY OUT.
TIME: 5 PM - 7 PM | COST: $10 CASH DONATION TO SIPE’S
LOCATION: 4431 COUNTY HOME ROAD, CONOVER, NC 28613

BE A BREAD-WINNER WORKSHOP
2 2 LEARN HOW TO BAKE DELICIOUS HOMEMADE BREAD.
TIME: 11 AM - 1 PM | COST: $20 CASH DONATION TO SIPE'S
MAR LOCATION: 4431 COUNTY HOME ROAD, CONOVER, NC 28613

“* SIPE'S BUNNY RUN

RIDE TO SIPE’'S ORCHARD HOME TO ENJOY WATCHING THE
CHILDREN HUNT FOR EASTER EGGS!

TIME: 10 AM KSU: 10:30 AM | COST: $20 SINGLE / $25 DOUBLE
STARTS AT : BLUE RIDGE HARLEY-DAVIDSON

ADDRESS : 2002 13TH AVE DR. SE | HICKORY, NC 28602 /

SPRING 2025

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON EVENTS EMAIL SANDRADE@SIPESORCHARDHOME.ORG iy
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4,55{55«5 Sipe’s Orchard Home

Preparing children and youth for their BEST FUTURES!

4431 County Home Road
Conover, NC 28613

Telephone: (828) 256-5056
Email: sipes@sipesorchardhome.org
Web: www.sipesorchardhome.org

Sipe’s Orchard Home
Donation Opportunities

We accept checks, credit cards, and online giving
through our website. We accept donations of vehicles
(mechanically sound and drivable). Donate items
from our needs list.

Current Needs List:

* Allergy Free All Powdered Washing Detergent
 Cantu Brand Shampoo & Conditioner

« Bathroom Towels, Hand Towels, & Wash Cloths
» Twin & Twin XL Mattress Pads & Protectors

» Spray Bathroom Cleaner

* Brooms with Dust Pan Sets

* Trash Cans - Kitchen & Bedroom Sized
* Alarm Clocks

e Laundry Baskets

* 8.5 x 11 Laminating Sheets
* Copy Paper
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